
About 
 

GrayWarriors.org 

Gray Warriors was 
founded in 2017 in 
memory of Chris J. 
Toneff and Colleen K. 
Toneff (mother and 
son) who both passed 
away from brain 
cancer. 

In 2022, Gray Warriors 
provided $32,022 in 
grants to 31 individuals 
suffering from brain 
cancer/tumors. 

$17,221 Housing 

$3,366 Utilities 

$4,484 Hotel/travel 
expenses 

$2,055 Medical 
Expenses 

$1,743 Auto expense 

$832 Child Care 

$1,318 Food 

$1,003 Insurance 

Gray Warriors saw 
revenue of $21,750. 
This includes 
donations and grants. 
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2022 Annual Report 

“Helping those as they battle the beast of brain cancer” 

Gray Warriors is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization which 

provides grants to those in need and to provide support for 

individuals suffering from brain cancer/tumors. 

 

Gray Warriors is run entirely by volunteers and has no 

paid staff. Income comes solely from donations. 

 

 

“We are extremely grateful for the assistance we received from 
Gray Warriors. Being self-employed and having brain cancer 

was very stressful when wondering how I would keep my 
business running to support my family. My wife also took a leave 
from her job to care for me while we traveled for chemotherapy 
treatment from the University of Minnesota in Minneapolis and 

radiation treatment at the Mayo Clinic in Rochester. Gray 
Warriors provided assistance with gas cards and hotel. This 
helped to greatly decrease the financial stress that is part of 

dealing with brain cancer. We will forever be thankful for the 
wonderful work of Gray Warriors.” Donny 

 
 

Comment from a cancer patient navigator in response to our work in 2022:  
"Wow! Incredible to see.  Thank you for all you do.   You have 

impacted a few of my patients in such amazing ways.  I appreciate 

your work and your process for grant applications is very user-

friendly."  Laura 
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Board of Directors: 

 
Bonnie Sadler, President & 
Founder 

 
Jonathan Huss, Vice President 

 
Patty Berning, Secretary 

 
Kelsey Baskerville, Treasurer

 

Phil Baskerville, Director 
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Events: 

Month of 100 Dinners—Thanks to all our hosts. Congrats to the top 
party – Feurbach’s for raising over $2,200! 
Virginia Cabin raffle donated by Stacey and David Lyman $1,600! 
Donkey Basketball Game LaPorte City Dysart FFA Almost $6,000! 
Little Caesars Pizza Kits $150 
 
Restaurants donating portion of sales: 
Pat & Fran’s Irish Pub in Memory of Bo Olson 
Damon’s Sport’s Bar & Grill 
Cherry Creek Grill 
Stuffed Olive 
 
Black Hawk Gaming Discretionary grant selected by Sarah Craft 
$2,500 
 
Partners: 
Microsoft 
Impact Marketing 
Rick Morris, Beecher Field Walker Morris Hoffman Johnson Law Firm 
 

Individual Donations over $200: 
Deon & Steve Clabby 
Darrell DeWinter 
Honkamp Krueger & Co. 
Zoie & Matt Feuerbach 
Marcia Bunger 
Barb Brainard 
John Wuertz 
Bonnie Sadler 
Mike Reyhons 
Cody Sage 
Jenny Dunkin 
Phil Baskerville 
 
MercyOne Jeans Day Fundraiser 
Farmer’s State Bank Jeans Day Fundraiser 
 
Gray Warriors has also received funds from: 
Numerous individual supporters and Facebook fundraisers 
(We apologize if we missed anyone, many donations come through 3rd 
parties and the donor is not identified).  

Volunteer Opportunities are available. 

Website:  GrayWarriors.org       Phone:  319 404-1348 
https://www.facebook.com/GrayWarriors 

 

 
 
 


